Synopsis of: Tipton County Drainage Board: Monday June 30th, 2025, at 12:00 pm

MEMBERS PRESENT: Dennis Henderson, Tracey Powell, Nancy Cline, Kristi Hinkle,

Jason Henderson

OTHERS PRESENT: None

CALL MEETING TO ORDER: President Dennis Henderson called the meeting to order.

ESTABLISHMENT OF A QUORUM: QUORUM ESTABLISHED

MODIFICATIONS TO AGNEDA: None

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Commissioner Nancy Cline motioned to approve May 19, 2025, meeting minutes as presented. Commissioner Tracey Powell 2nd the motion. Motion was approved.

SURVEYOR REPORT

Surveyor Henderson presented pictures of a road that was lost at Prairie Acres from the rain events. Surveyor Henderson mentioned to the board about the great working relationship that the Surveyor's office and County Highway have. Surveyor Henderson stated that the drains must be taken care of even if that drain goes negative. Surveyor Henderson informed the board that they have a set of plans for the Richman Doversberger. Surveyor Henderson also informed the board that some corrections of errors (occurred under the supervision of the prior Auditor just now becoming evident) in the auditor's office are being taken care of which affects the total amount in the general drain improvement fund. Surveyor Henderson stated that Jon, himself, Kristi, Joella, and Darren are working on getting the ledgers accurate. Surveyor Henderson suggested exploring on having a loan for drain work which Surveyor Henderson would investigate and bring options back to the board. Surveyor Henderson also stated that the county does not have a jet rod truck. Surveyor Henderson suggested looking at grants for a jet rod truck because of all the jet rodding that has taken place lately. Surveyor Henderson also suggested that the county should investigate the possibility of doing their own spraying of the ditches. Commissioner Nancy Cline emphasized the importance of keeping up with the spraying. Commissioner Nancy Cline had asked who would be doing the spraying if the county did their own spraying. Surveyor Henderson has been exploring the options with Carol, the Boone County Surveyor. Surveyor Henderson suggested having a contract for someone to spray all the ditches and run the jet rod truck as well. Surveyor Henderson informed the board of Swamp Creek in Clinton County. Surveyor Henderson stated that he had a meeting with Dan Sheets in which Surveyor Henderson would be attending their drainage board meeting the next day. Surveyor Henderson stated that he is proposing that Tipton County could possibly take over the lower one which is Swamp Creek. Surveyor Henderson also stated that Tipton County would be responsible for the hearing, collecting assessments, and maintaining it. Surveyor Henderson informed the board of the BF West and Nash tile project.

BOARD BUSINESS/COMMENTS (OLD or NEW): None.

CLAIMS: Secretary Hinkle presented the claims in the amount of \$221,305.16. Surveyor Henderson reminded the board about the Parker Doggett project that H & M Farm drainage performed. Commissioner Tracey Powell motioned to approve the claims as presented. Commissioner Nancy Cline 2nd the motion. Motion was approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None.

REMINDER: Next Meeting is Monday, July 28, 2025, at 12:00 pm.

ADJOURNMENT: Commissioner Nancy Cline motioned to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Tracey Powell 2nd the motion. The meeting was adjourned.

ΓΙΡΤΟΝ COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD:		
DENNIS HENDERSON	NANCY CLINE	
TRACEY POWELL	ATTEST: KRISTI HINKLE	

The above minutes were approved at a regular meeting of the Tipton County Drainage Board. The signatures were intentionally omitted to preserve privacy. Signed copies are available in the Tipton County Surveyor's Office, 1st floor of the Tipton County Courthouse.